From: Chambers - Hatcher VP

Sent: Wednesday, 3 August 2016 1:18 PM

To: Crilly, Stephen **Cc:** Dudley, Ben

Subject: RE: AM2014/197 - Casual employment

Dear Mr Crilly,

I refer to your email below dated 1 August 2016.

The ACTU's submissions was filed on 20 June 2016 and in the draft program published on 9 March 2016, final comprehensive submissions in reply in relation to the common claims are to be filed by 5 August 2016. Any parties that wish to file reply submissions would have had 6 weeks to prepare their submissions, therefore the extension of time request is refused.

Kind regards,

Katrine Huynh

Associate to Vice President Hatcher

Fair Work Commission

Tel: (02) 9308 1812 Fax: (02) 9380 6990 katrine.huynh@fwc.gov.au

Level 10 Tower Terrace 80 William Street East Sydney NSW 2011 www.fwc.gov.au

Please be aware my telephone number has changed. My new phone number is (02) 9308 1812. Please update your records accordingly.

From: Crilly, Stephen [mailto:SCrilly@seyfarth.com]

Sent: Monday, 1 August 2016 3:14 PM

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP **Cc:** AMOD; Dudley, Ben

Subject: AM2014/197 - Casual employment

Dear Associate

We act for the entities in the DP World and Qube Ports groups (Stevedoring Employers).

We refer to the draft timetable in this matter (attached to the directions issued on 9 March 2016), which requires the filing of submissions in reply to the proponents' submissions by 5 August 2016.

As previously advised, the Stevedoring Employers have an interest in the proceedings as they oppose the ACTU's claims to vary the *Stevedoring Industry Award 2010*, and intend to file final written submissions in reply to the ACTU's submissions and to address the Commission's Issues Paper in this matter. However, as the ACTU submissions were filed only on 20 June 2016 (pursuant to the directions issued on 9 March 2016, they were originally due on 10 June 2016), it is not anticipated that the response submissions will be able to be filed by 5 August 2016. As such, consistent with the extension sought by and granted to the ACTU to file its submissions, the Stevedoring Employers respectfully request that the Full Bench allow a one week extension of time to 12 August 2016 to file their submissions in response.

Please contact the writer if you require any further information in relation to this matter.

Yours sincerely

Stephen Crilly | Associate | Seyfarth Shaw Australia Level 40, Governor Phillip Tower | 1 Farrer Place | Sydney, New South Wales 2000 Direct: +61 2 8256 0409 | Mobile: +61 405 765 440 | Fax: +61282560490 scrilly@seyfarth.com | www.seyfarth.com

